SB 300 and AIDEA’s New Strategic Plan
For the past two years, AIDEA has been engaged in the development of a comprehensive Strategic Plan and Vision. This process created a Strategic Vision that AIDEA would:

1. Diversify and Grow AIDEA’s assets to support economic development

2. Improve AIDEA’s existing programs and add targeted new economic development financing tools

3. Expand the deployment and impact of AIDEA’s economic development financing


The current version of SB 300, consistent with that Strategic vision, adds a new power which allows AIDEA to consider, when exercising it financial powers, the interests of local governments, and the impact of financed projects on local governments so that both the authority and they may share in the economic benefits of these activities with appropriate consideration of the authority’s need to preserve its financial position, including its bond rating.

This new power is consistent with the directive the legislature already placed in AS 44.88.095(c) which provides that, before AIDEA enters into a lease or other agreement for a project if the bond amount will exceed $6 million, that the authority will seek a resolution from the local governmental body affected by the project that the local government has consented to the project..

Similarly AS 44.88.174 provides for a process for projects located in areas of unorganized boroughs and provides for the creation of Regional Advisory councils to guide AIDEA .

Then in AS 44.88.177 AIDEA is directed to solicit the review and advice of a Regional Resource Advisory Council or the governing body in the area before the execution of contracts agreements and the like.

In sum, AIDEA welcomes further direction form the legislature on the exercise of its powers as they impact local governments and communities. AIDEA’s Development Finance projects have always had local input and now that policy will be followed in all AIDEA’s programs including the Loan Participation Program, as well as divestiture decisions. 
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